SANTA COUNTY NEW

COUNTY OF SANTA FE) PAGES: 34
STATE OF NEW MEXICO) SS

I Hereby Certify That This Instrument Was Filed for Record On The 29TH Day Of August, A.D., 2008 at 11:07 And Was Duly Recorded as Instrument # 1536693

Of The Records Of Santa Fe County

Uitness Tv Hand And Seal Of Office Valerie Espinoza County Yerk Santa Fe, NM

SANTA FE COUNTY

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

SPECIAL MEETING

July 7, 2008

Paul Campos, Chair – District 4

Virginia Vigil – District 2

Michael Anaya - District 3

Harry Montoya – District 1

Jack Sullivan – District 5

SANTA FE COUNTY

SPECIAL MEETING

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

July 7, 2008

This special meeting of the Santa Fe Board of County Commissioners was called to order at approximately 9:12 a.m. by Chair Paul Campos, in the Santa Fe County Commission Chambers, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance and State Pledge, roll was called by County Clerk Valerie Espinoza and indicated the presence of a quorum as follows:

Members Present:

Members Absent:

[None]

Commissioner Paul Campos, Chairman

Commissioner Jack Sullivan

Commissioner Harry Montoya

Commissioner Mike Anaya

Commissioner Virginia Vigil

III. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Mr. Abeyta, anything to add or delete?

ROMAN ABEYTA (County Manager): No, Mr. Chair. The only question I had was what order you wanted to take things in. The first is a resolution terminating participation in the NCRTD. Then we have the ordinance adopting the regional transit gross receipts tax, and then consideration and approval of an outline of an MOU between the County, City, and North Central. The Commission might want to consider hearing C first, having that discussion, and then moving on to either A or B, depending on the findings of the memorandum of understanding between the RTD and the City and County. But that's to the Commission's discretion.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay. I think the order is fine, unless there's any objection by any Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Mr. Chair.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Yes.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: I really would like, if there is staff here, a presentation on the consideration of the MOU between Santa Fe County and the City of Santa Fe. It seems to me – I haven't seen it; I don't know the details of it, and I think we might be able to gain some insight from our sister city what their intentions are here and I'd like to defer to that piece of information before we consider the others.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: You're saying it should be first?

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: My motion -

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Hold on. Before you make a motion, you're saying C

first?

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: That's my motion.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Any discussion? Is there a second to that? Okay, there's no second to that. Then is there a motion to approve the agenda as presented by staff?

COMMISSIONER SULLIVAN: So moved. COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Second.

The motion to approve the agenda passed without opposition.

IV. MATTERS FROM THE COMMISSION

A. Resolution 2008-112. A Resolution Terminating Participation in the Intergovernmental Contract for the North Central Regional Transit District and Withdrawing from the District (Commissioner Sullivan)

Exhibit 1: Letter from San Marcos Association/Walter Wait-July 3, 2008

Exhibit 2: Petition (21 signatures) Regarding Eldorado Service – July 3, 2008

Exhibit 3: Letter from Los Alamos County – June 27, 2008

Exhibit 4: Letter and support document from Rio Arriba County Commission – July 2, 2008

Exhibit 5: Letter from Mayor David Coss, City of Santa Fe - July 7, 2008

Exhibit 6: Letter from State Legislators, Santa Fe Delegation – July 3, 2008

COMMISSIONER SULLIVAN: Mr. Chair, we've had this before us before so I won't go through the resolution. You have a copy of it in front of you for reference. I can tell you that over the last eight to ten weeks there have been, as I think you all know, a number of negotiations that have come forward. I've been away for the last two weeks. I've kept up by email with what some of the meetings have transpired but basically, what it's come down to, I feel strongly that we should participate in a JPA with DOT, with the Governor's office, with Rio Metro and with NCRTD, so we're all on the dotted lines and we're all speaking about the same issues, and we're not dealing with side agreements, which this MOU would be.

In attending workshops that were facilitated and set up by RTD, that concept was rejected and they said that, no, you can have 86 percent of the one-sixteenth that will go to local services and 14 percent will go to connecting services, and that would be based on our service

plan. Then I understand subsequent to that there was a board meeting this past week of the RTD where that commitment was changed to only 50 percent would go to Santa Fe County and 50 percent would go to other services, I think primarily, other counties up north. So that commitment has been withdrawn and it leaves us back where we are right now with two options, and one is to move forward, and today is the last day, as you know, that we can to that, to move forward with the ordinance and place it on the ballot. And the other is to consider a more, I think, reasonable and innovative way to handle transit with the City and to maximize use of those tax dollars which haven't been maximized.

That's all I'll say, Mr. Chair. I think we can have any open discussion of course that the chair wants on this. I would just point out a couple of letters which have just arrived today and you may not have had a chance to look at them. There's one from the San Marcos Association dated July 3. That's Mr. Walter Wait who is the president of the Association. He's here in the audience today, and basically paraphrasing what Mr. White says is that what's happened to the service on Route 14, and the question we've been asking for the last year. And then there's another petition from a number of persons who are wanting to know about the accountability and management of the bus service in the Eldorado and south areas and why the cost is so high, and that's a petition there as well. In addition of course there's letters from Mr. Jim West, Los Alamos County Councilor who is in favor of the RTD and has been a big supporter of it. There's also a letter from the Mayor that he just passed out.

That's the resolution that hasn't changed from when we originally considered it and I'm available to answer any questions that the Board may have on it.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Questions for Commissioner Sullivan? Ms. Farrell, do you have all the exhibits that Commissioner Sullivan noted? Okay, so let's make that part of the record. Discussion. Commissioner Anaya, do you want to start?

COMMISSIONER ANAYA: Sure. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I just would like to say first of all thank you to everybody that has worked hard on keeping the Regional Transit District together. The Governor's office, the Department of Transportation, the City, the County, the RTD. I don't think that it would be appropriate and the right time for the County to pull out of the RTD. It's important that we continue to supply our services to the region. One of the issues was double taxation that was brought up and the committee that was put together dealt with the double taxation, and that some of the money or half of the money from Santa Fe County would go to the Rail Runner. The other issue was the 3/16 was reduced to 1/16, and I don't know how this Commission wants to move forward but I think that we have plenty of people in the audience that could speak on behalf of the RTD, including Carl Moore who we had hired to facilitate the meetings with the people that I just mentioned. But it's up to how this Commission wants to go about this. I know that staff has taken a position on staying in the RTD. We have representatives here, Speaker Ben Lujan, Secretary Rhonda Faught, Pablo Sedillo, who I believe are here to encourage us to stay in the RTD. A Commissioner from Taos County, Charlie Gonzales, and many people who have worked hard to try to help out with this issue that was brought up by Santa Fe County and the City of Santa Fe.

So they're out there to answer any questions that the Commission has. Thank you, Mr.

Chair.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, Commissioner. Any other Commissioner want to address the Commission? Commissioner Vigil.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: I am particularly interested in getting some input from those participants who are here and willing to do that. I think initially this issue came before us, as was mentioned, quite large and respectively only 3/16, and we've been able to negotiate down to 1/8 of the GRT. My initial concern was whether or not the Rail Runner would be exclusively or inclusively included in this. I had no representation that it was exclusive but I needed the inclusion, so that when we divided the 1/8 to 1/16 for the Department of Transportation and the Rail Runner, and the 1/8 for the RTD, I thought that made a lot of progress.

However, my understanding is that the RTD has met and they have proposed by motion a 50/50 split. We are now not at a negotiated place because what has been proposed and what was discussed, and this is not the 1/16 part of the RTD, is an 86/14 percent split. That was done after much discussion and a representation on the pro rata share of the collection of the taxes. Eighty-six percent would represent what Santa Fe County would be able to collect. Actually, we collect all of it, but 14 percent would go into the regional component of it.

From my perspective, I don't think we're too far off at this point in time, but we're also in a timeline and we have to make a decision today. I'd like to hear from those who are here to speak to the issue, what their position is, Mr. Chair, so I am here for the public hearing before I decide on this particular agenda item.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay. Commissioner Montoya, any comments? COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: I have some questions of either our staff or

DOT staff.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay. Well, I guess we're going to want some public input. Maybe about 15 to 20, 25 minutes. Is that about right? Okay, Commissioner, do you want to call somebody to talk, to ask questions to?

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Yes. DOT staff. And the question that I have specifically is one of the issues that was brought forth early on during the negotiation process was that Santa Fe County wanted to be in the JPA between the DOT, Rio Metro, and NCRTD and did that ever happen?

PATRICIO GUERRERORTIZ: Commissioners, good morning. My name is Patricio Guerrerortiz. I'm the Deputy Secretary for Programs and Infrastructure with the New Mexico Department of Transportation. I participated in most of the meetings that took place during the negotiating of the different agreements. We saw it initially that there were several issues that needed to be dealt with, and of course, the main issue started with Santa Fe County not wanting to force their residents to pay what looked like twice the taxation for the same issue. One, because the NCRTD had requested the issue to be on the ballot, the 3/16 at one point in time and then 1/8 later on. And then the second one because the only option that was seen viable for the Rail Runner to operate and serve this county as well as the three counties south of Santa Fe would have been if there was public participation and that meant

that a portion of the GRT, or a portion of the gross receipts tax would go to pay for the operations of the Rail Runner.

So the negotiations were so that, or were carried in a way that all parties agreed, yes, the Rail Runner operation was part of the transit of this corridor and the three counties to the south, Valencia, Bernalillo and Sandoval, were also getting ready to participate and to pay their portion of the operations of the Rail Runner. So the other issues that existed is, in terms of the practical day-to-day operation activities. The state owns the right-of-way and the state owns the equipment that is necessary for the train to operate. And what kind of agreement was it necessary to have the state allow an entity via the RTD, or a coalition of RTDs, or anything that would be viable within the corridor to operate the Rail Runner and to have use of the state-owned infrastructure and equipment.

So we were willing to participate, the state, the New Mexico Department of Transportation was willing to participate and has participated and has suggested many ways in which we can participate and do what Commissioner Sullivan is talking about – be at the table, be signing on the dotted line. At this point we have something that would work to present to you and I think the New Mexico Department of Transportation stands behind every effort that is necessary to provide transit for this region. We all see it as a necessity. We all see that our reality, in terms of fuel costs and the costs of maintaining the infrastructure needs or requires that we take a different approach to the movement and the mobility for people in the state of New Mexico, especially in this corridor that has the highest density of population of the entire state.

So what we have in front of you is an agreement, and yes, the NCRTD board decided that they are willing to participate on a 50/50 on the 1/16 that corresponds to the connectivity and the transit outside of the Rail Runner's operation. I'm not sure if that answers your question.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: My question was, is Santa Fe County part of the joint powers agreement between DOT, NCRTD and Rio Metro? Are we part of that negotiated JPA?

MR. GUERRERORTIZ: You would be and you are members of the NCRTD. Individually, I don't think you have a line to sign on.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Okay. Because I think that was part of what was requested by staff, was that we be included there specifically regarding the 86/14 split. So that's not in there, in the JPA?

MR. GUERRERORTIZ: Well, that's one of the agreements that is necessary outside of the participation of the DOT. You have – right now you're members of the NCRTD. And the agreement behind the membership is something that the County, the City, and the boards, the other counties in the membership of the NCRTD have to deal with. We are not part of that.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Okay. So basically, the answer is no, we're not part of the JPA. Santa Fe County is not part of that JPA. In terms of the language – MR. GUERRERORTIZ: We're talking about several JPAs, Commissioner

Montoya.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Yes. And the one that I'm referring to is the one between DOT, NCRTD, and Rio Metro.

MR. GUERRERORTIZ: Right.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: And Santa Fe County asked to be a part of that, which we're not.

MR. GUERRERORTIZ: Santa Fe County is part of that in that you are part of the NCRTD.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: But the language that we requested is not in there.

MR. GUERRERORTIZ: I think we're talking about two different JPAs. One is for the formation of this entity and the other one is for the agreement that you need to have with the NCRTD for the split of this money that comes – that would come from the GRT. And that is not one that we need to participate in.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Okay.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay. Are you done, Commissioner?

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Yes.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: I want to ask all people who want to speak to come sit in the front row and to keep it brief. We have about 15, 20 more minutes allotted to public hearing unless the Commission decides it wants to go further. So anybody who wants to address the Commission please come forward. Raise your hand. Councilor Wurzburger, are you coming up? Who's coming up? Mr. Speaker, come on up. Anybody who wants to talk. Okay. Four. Councilor Wurzburger, why don't you start?

COUNCILOR REBECCA WURZBURGER: Thank you. I'm waiting for the exact resolution that we passed a week from Monday, a week from today, by the City Councilor. I could defer to other people. If that doesn't come then I'll give the essence of it. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay. Mr. Speaker.

[Speaker of the House Ben Lujan indicated that he was waiting for a document.]

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Councilor Chavez.

COUNCILOR MIGUEL CHAVEZ: Good morning, Mr. Chair and members of the Commission. I am here before you as a citizen first, as a Councilor, and as a member of the North Central RTD. There have been countless hours put into this for the last five years. We have a good working relationship with our four neighboring counties in the north. The question before us, if I'm understanding it clearly, is a resolution terminating participation in the intergovernmental contract for the North Central Regional Transit District. And I think that it would be a big mistake to even consider withdrawing from the RTD at this point.

You have less reason now than ever before to withdraw, and more reason to stay in. Commissioner Anaya, I think you touched on most of the reasons, a couple of the reasons to stay in. So I would really ask you to deny or vote down this resolution and continue the participation. The City of Santa Fe has one representative here and the County has one

representative and that is Commissioner Anaya. You are well – the City and the County are well represented in the North Central RTD.

Aside from the details or the issues that we're dealing with about who controls what and who gets what money, we're forgetting that the voters have to decide first if they accept this tax and then maybe we can talk about who's controlling what and who gets what check when and for what. But it has to go to the voters and it has to focus on the service plan to meet the needs of those residents, not only in the City of Santa Fe and Santa Fe County but up north.

I would like to take this opportunity to read a letter that's signed by the Mayor, David Coss, and it's addressed to the Commissioners. Dear Commissioners, I support Santa Fe County placing before the voters the North Central Regional Transit District request of 1/8 percent gross receipts tax increase to provide greater revenues for public transportation. I fully support public transportation, especially because it can help working families deal with the high cost of gas and commuting, and because public transportation has much less impact on our environment than single-occupancy vehicle transportation.

Revenues raised by the NCRTD measure in Santa Fe County will be used to support the Rail Runner commuter rail service in Santa Fe. The revenues will be used to ensure Santa Fe City and County local governments are full partners with state and Middle Rio Grande local governments in the operation and maintenance of the Rail Runner. The additional revenues will also be invested in the City's Santa Fe Trails transit system to ensure that there are adequate transit connections to the Rail Runner at all Santa Fe stops.

As a capital city community, Santa Fe has an opportunity to help our state address public transportation needs in both the Northern and Middle Rio Grande regions. The City and the County have succeeded in meeting regional responsibilities jointly in solid waste management, Buckman Direct Diversion project and in public safety. We can succeed now with public transportation and the Rail Runner by remaining in the RTD and using our representation rights at the regional and state levels to ensure the success of the Rail Runner and of public transportation.

Thank you for all your work and your leadership on this issue. Signed by Mayor David Coss.

Now, to go back to the financial component for just a minute, the North Central RTD on Friday did agree that 1/8 of the revenue generated by the RTD, 1/16 would be directly provided to the Rio Metro RTD for Rail Runner operations, according to the draft joint powers agreement provided in the packet. I'm not sure if you have that joint powers agreement or not. A proposals arose at the meeting that remaining 1/16 which also drew strong support. Fifty percent of that remaining 1/16 would be provided or allocated to the City and the County for their services and 50 percent of that would be retained by the RTD for regional services.

So I think you have the letter from the Mayor. My comments as a member of the RTD, support our efforts and support our northern counties. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you. Mr. Speaker, are you ready?

COMMISSIONER SULLIVAN: Mr. Chair. CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER SULLIVAN: While he's getting ready, just a comment on the Mayor's letter which I just have seen for the first time today, as I think we all have, I think certainly I'm in favor of putting a 1/8 GRT onto the ballot, and the only question is whether that 1/8 is managed locally by the City and the County or whether it's managed by the RTD. And I'm also in favor, personally, of a 1/16 of that, or half of that going for support of the Rail Runner. I think that's been clear in all of our discussions.

So the real issue is who manages this 1/8. The funds wouldn't be available whether it was put on the ballot in November or whether it was put on the ballot a little later in February or even March. In either case, the funds wouldn't be available until July of next year. But that's the outset of when the Rail Runner needs the funds anyway. So I think we have that option of doing the 1/8, of satisfying the Rail Runner's needs, but we also have the option of determining how we want that 1/8 managed and that's what I think we're talking about here today. So I just want to be clear that when we talk about supporting transit, I think all of the Commissioners support as does the City, transit, and we see the needs for transit, and I personally see the need for more than 50 percent of the money going to the Santa Fe area. And in fact that 86 percent came from the RTD's service plan. So they're the ones that came up with that number, not us.

And I think that the only issue really is how best to manage and administer that 1/8. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Mr. Speaker.

SPEAKER BEN LUJAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Commission. It's great to be here with you this morning. I hope everybody had a good Fourth of July and that you all, the staff is all rested, ready to go for another – work for our constituency here.

This is a letter that we put together, the Santa Fe delegation and I'd like to read it if I may. Santa Fe County Board of County Commissioners, Mr. Chair and members of the Commission, we, the Santa Fe County delegation of the New Mexico State Legislature support the North Central Regional Transit District proposal for the November 2008 ballot measure to fund public transit to Rio Arriba, Los Alamos, Taos and Santa Fe counties. We encourage the Board of Commission to remain in the North Central Regional Transit District and to approve the ordinance to place the Regional Transit District ballot measure on the November election ballot in Santa Fe County this coming election.

As the demand for public transportation increases and the cost of gasoline continues to climb, the County should support the RTD plan to increase bus service to provide revenue to share in the funding of the Rail Runner. This measure would also be most beneficial, not only to the citizens of Santa Fe County but also to the citizens of the entire region.

Mr. Chair, members of the Board of County Commission Board, as a representative of the north part of Santa Fe County, and also a part of the City of Española, feel that it would be most beneficial to provide this service and to allow the people, the voters to decide whether or not they'd like to provide for funding for this very important prospect that's being

proposed here. So I would very much encourage the Commission on behalf of the Santa Fe delegation to support this and vote in favor of continuing on and not to remove yourselves out of this very important activity. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Councilor, are you ready? Come up, come forward please.

COUNCILOR WURZBURGER: Thank you. I am here as Mayor Pro Tem, and I am representing the policy decision made by the Council with a 7-1 vote, and this was made last Monday. I'm going to read the decision and then I have three short comments. The resolution was passed to withdraw from the NCRTD contingent upon the same action being taken by the Board of County Commissioners. And in the event that the Board of County Commissioners does not withdraw from the NCRTD on July 7th, then this governing body hereby approves conceptually an MOU that is consistent with City staff's June 30, 2008 memorandum, except instead of a 50/50 split, it will be an 86/14 split.

I believe speaking for the City in the discussion that has transpired over the past few weeks that there are several issues that are now before us. One is an issue exactly has Commissioner Sullivan has said that is the management of this process, the management of the planning and the management of the funds that are distributed to the NCRTD. And it was the City's – is the City's position that this is best done through the RPA. And I agree with the Mayor's letter, and I think we would all agree with the Mayor's letter, that we have successfully worked with the County on the Buckman Direct diversion project, on SWMA and on other issues, including fire services. We know how to do this together.

And that relates to the second issue. We do feel in the City that we have not reflected the needs of the City and the County as much as we could. We're particularly concerned that the Rail Runner is arriving and yet the service plan prepared had no cognizance of this issue. And we feel that if we were doing this with the RPA we may have better anticipated that. The third issue is one of money. It's of allocation and is an issue of equity. It is an issue that Commissioner Vigil brought up. And that is we believe particularly in this time of the next two to three years when we're trying to respond and create the services within the City and the County to respond to what we hope is a very successful Rail Runner, that we should be getting back to the City and the County constituents the amount of money that we put into this.

That is not to say we would not participate. That's the contingency part. We'll sit at the table with respect to the other 14 percent, but I think the three issues of providing better service in a more direct way, because we are the representatives responsible for the City and the County of having the representation in terms of the money and also of working together on the RPA which we've proven that we can do. I will say that I was extremely personally disappointed, as you all know, I was away in Canada this last week and to come back and hear that despite their presence at our meeting, despite the NCRTD hearing our preference and having a meeting the week before with respect to the distribution of an 86/14 which was in the original proposal, that then to come back with a 50/50 was very, to say disconcerting in the least, is something I would like to express on behalf of the Council, and that goes back to

the issue of confidence in how we're being represented, not just as an individual representative, but to what degree the City's concerns are being heard by the NCRTD. Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Ms. Faught.

RHONDA FAUGHT: Thank you, Mr. Chair, members of the Commission. It's a pleasure to be here. I stand in support of staying in the NCRTD. We recognize that there are some issues that keep coming up, confusion about 50/50, 86/14 and so forth. I think that's something we can work out and get that clarified. One of the other concerns that I hear is also about the service plan, the management and so forth, and we have offered to the NCRTD board that we would be glad as a department to help facilitate the establishment of performance measures and so forth so that it can help run and help manage the NCRTD so that you get what you want out of that Regional Transit District.

We know also that going through a – looking at regional transit is the way to go. Looking at it just from one particular area – we really have a large area that we're trying to serve, that the NCRTD is trying to serve that's very dependent on Santa Fe. They do a lot of their shopping, they go to their doctors, they also are going to be connecting to the Rail Runner to get down to Albuquerque for additional services and so forth, and it makes sense that this whole area is served appropriately, and if there are problems with the management, if there are problems with the 50.50, 86/14 split, I think it's something we can work on and continue working on while we get the ordinance passed to get this particular issue on the ballot and I appreciate very much the opportunity to speak. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you. Carl Moore

CARL MOORE: Thank you. My purpose is that I wanted to report on the work of the task force that this Commission set in motion and my goal is to try and do that as objectively as possible. The substance of the issue, others can be here to address. At your meeting on April 29th you asked for a recommendation from Mr. Kolkmeyer and he recommended that you not support the tax increase being proposed by the North Central Regional Transit District until we form a task force through the RTD that includes the Department of Transportation and the Middle Rio Grande Council of Government, and we jointly work out how we want transit programs to connect and to be cooperative and collaborative with the Rail Runner. That was the specific recommendation.

Mayor Coss, who was at the meeting, said that a plan did not exist for public transit that included the Rail Runner and that he favored a plan to support the operation and that connectivity of the Rail Runner. As you're aware, at that meeting you discussed a number of other items – your partnership with northern counties, the need to work together for an integrated transportation system, that the key to transit planning is the Rail Runner, that there's not been a lot of communication between the Regional Transit District and the Department of Transportation and the Council of Government, that there's a need for support from the Governor's office for a transit plan so that you don't end up with two taxes and two transit authorities in Santa Fe County. And that the two US Senators preferred the County to act regionally.

So on April 29th the Commission unanimously passed a resolution calling for the formation of the task force and that group was to quickly study the issue and report back. I was asked to facilitate the work of that group. That group included active participation by the County and the City, the North Central Regional Transit District, the Rio Metro Transit District, and the New Mexico Department of Transportation. We met ten times over the course of the past two months and there's been a joint powers agreement produced that you all I'm sure have been privy to, and that apparently satisfies the parties.

Others at this meeting can explain the details of the joint powers agreement. That, as I said at the beginning, is not my job. The discussion made it clear that the task force was to come up with a solution that would eliminate the exposure to double taxation, make certain that the New Mexico Department of Transportation contributed to operations, ensured that monies would be available for surface transit, especially connections to the Rail Runner. The task force also discussed what is Santa Fe's share of resources and how that could best be managed. The group concluded, after some extensive deliberations, that that was a decision that had to be made, that had to be clear, but should not be part of the joint powers agreement because of what legally the joint powers agreement needed to contain.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Mr. Moore, we're going to have to keep it brief.

MR. MOORE: I have one more sentence.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay.

MR. MOORE: A key factor appears to be that if there is not a decision to go forward and place the potential GRT tax on the ballot for the November election that the New Mexico Department of Transportation will have to turn to the legislature for a solution. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, sir. Mr. Wait.

WALTER WAIT: Commissioners, my name is Walter Wait. I'm representing the San Marcos Association and the Santa Fe County San Marcos District. The San Marcos Association is concerned that there doesn't appear to be any discussion of any surface transportation linking the communities along State Route 14 in the North Central Regional Transit District, a bus route that would link the residents of State Route 14 to Route 599 Rail Runner stop. We feel as though a bus route along this busy route 14 would link Santa Fe with the San Marcos District, Cerrillos and Madrid, and we question why the North Central Regional Transit District didn't seem to feel as though the county's needs are important.

As you know, the San Marcos, Cerrillos and Madrid area is composed of many neighborhoods, many of which are economically disadvantaged, and as the price of fuel increases these communities feel the pressure of commuting costs more and more. Alternative transportation currently unavailable to the Route 14 area corridor should be high on the Commission's to-do list, especially if the Commission expects the support of voters to approve a gross receipts tax increase. But again, we haven't seen any mention of this route.

The advantage to the county of this proposed route are many. And first of all, the route provides an alternative method for rural county resident to reach both Santa Fe and Albuquerque. It provides alternative methods for tourists and residents to make day trips

from Albuquerque and Santa Fe to the Cerrillos Hills Park, Cerrillos and Madrid. And it also permits workers at the state penitentiary, the County's biggest employer, to ride public transportation to and from work.

The San Marcos Association feels that if the proposed North Central Regional Transit District does not include a rural 14 transportation route the County Commission should vote no in taking this proposed tax to the voters. Rather, they should ask the voters to tax themselves in a similar fashion for routes that would truly serve the residents of our county, the rural 14 route being specifically identified in any such tax. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, sir. Please state your name and your address.

CHARLIE GONZALES: Good morning, Commissioners. I am Chairman Charlie Gonzales from the Taos County Board of Commissioners. I'd just like to express some of our wishes and ask the Santa Fe Commission to join Rio Arriba, Los Alamos and Taos County in the NCRTD for continuing on in the NCRTD. The NCRTD has been good to Taos. It's been good to Santa Fe and all the neighboring counties. We would like Santa Fe County to continue in the partnership that has been established for a couple of years, the NCRTD.

I'd also like to thank Chairman Mike Anaya and Councilor Miguel Chavez from Santa Fe County and the City of Santa Fe in being your representatives to the NCRTD. Mr. Anaya is the chairman. He's been diligent. He's been a mover and a shaker so to speak in the NCRTD and represents you well. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you for having me here today.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, Commissioner, for coming from Taos. Okay, the public hearing is over.

SPEAKER LUJAN: Mr. Chair, members, I apologize that I didn't read the members of the legislature that signed, and I know that you do have a letter before you, but I think for the record, if I may just read the names real fast if I may.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Sure.

SPEAKER LUJAN: This letter was signed by of course, myself, Representative Lucky Varela, Representative Jim Trujillo, Representative Peter Wirth, Representative Nick Salazar, Senator Carlos Cisneros, Senator Nancy Rodriguez, Senator John Grubesic, Senator Phil Griego, Senator Richard Martinez, Representative Rhonda King and Representative Jeanette Wallace. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, sir. Okay, the public hearing is closed. Commissioner Vigil.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Thank you. I did have some specific questions, just further clarification on some of the testimony I heard, and it would be for you, Rhonda Faught. Did I hear you say that the Department of Transportation would be able to assist in facilitating in dividing these taxes towards goals that we're not currently discussing today? The 50/50 or the 86/14?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Vigil, what I meant – I

don't know what I said, but I know what I meant. What I meant was that we would facilitate in establishing performance measures for the NCRTD to be able to deliver the services that you expect from them, so when we talked to the NCRTD board, we said we'd be happy to help in determining, helping them to determine what performance measures they would like and to facilitate in that process. I felt that – to clarify – I felt that we could work on separate – the 50/50 versus the 86/14 separate and to just pass the resolution for the ordinance today, with the contingency of continuing to work on what that split is later.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. Would these performance measures include ridership?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Vigil, it could be ridership, it could be service plan, it could be how to – who they talk to. It's up to the members of the board to determine what they think is important for the delivery system. We've established a great deal of performance measurements within our department, we could facilitate that in helping to determine how to do that, how to do the appropriate measures and how to report that information.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. Thank you. I just needed that further clarified. But I have a clarification for Steve Ross. Steve, thus far, this is where I see we're at. The City has a resolution that has proposed an 86/14 split. NCRTD has proposed a 50/50 split. We are now considering whether or not to remove ourselves from the NCRTD. Is there an option for us to remain in the RTD and look for further negotiations beyond the 50/50 split?

STEVE ROSS (County Attorney): Mr. Chair, Commissioner Vigil, so long as you pass the ordinance today.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: The ordinance?

MR. ROSS: This is the last day to pass the ordinance.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. That would be item number B, right?

MR. ROSS: Correct.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: So it would be difficult to pass. Could we amend the ordinance to remain on the RTD? Not if we pass the first item, right.

MR. ROSS: Commissioner Vigil, the ordinance can't be changed. The ordinance has to be identical in all the counties that enact it. So you wouldn't be able to document some sort of a compromise in the ordinance. You'd have to do it in some other, separate document, such as the memorandum of understanding that it's yet drafted, but the essential elements are known. That would be one place to document it.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. I have one more question and then a comment. Ms. Faught, Bernalillo County has not acted on this, correct?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Vigil, Bernalillo County, the Rio Metro RTD is meeting next week, on the 16th or the 17th, I can't recall. The 16th, which I guess is the week after next – next week, to pass their resolution. How this works is when the RTD passes a resolution each of the member counties have to pass an ordinance within 75 days of the resolution passed by the RTD. Today – yesterday was the 75th day that

the NCRTD passed their resolution to put on the ballot the 1/8 percent, and that's why today is such a critical day, because 75 days is up today.

So Bernalillo County, being part of the Rio Metro, will then have a very short period of time to then to their public hearings and so forth and to get on the ballot because it has to be to the County Clerk by the end of August in order to get it on the November ballot. And that's where we have a very short timeframe right now.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: What other counties are part of the Rio Metro? SECRETARY FAUGHT: The Rio Metro also includes Valencia County and Sandoval County, besides Bernalillo.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Bernalillo, Sandoval and Valencia are part of that. Most of the GRT will probably be collected in Bernalillo, correct?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: The vast majority of the funds will be collected from Bernalillo County. Of the approximately \$15 million that would be collected, over \$10 million out of Bernalillo County.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. And I guess my concern is, that if we act on this particular resolution that we really are, despite the fact that we preach regionalism, really not doing regionalism. And I'm really concerned and I appreciate your testimony and the testimony I've heard from the Speaker and everyone else, because there's a real concern that I have here that we might be acting as if Santa Fe – you know, transportation starts and ends in Santa Fe. And that's not why these regional institutions were created. I also have a concern over the fact that if we do create a separate regional transportation district, how much support we'll get with that.

This is a cooperative effort between the state and the federal government. Now, Ms. Faught, with the federal government being a part of this I know – and part of the problem we have as a community is that this is a new organization. RTDs have just started. Yes, we haven't seen the transportation but we haven't enacted the funding to support that transportation either. This is our first step towards that and all we're hearing is what we haven't done, but we haven't been able to. So we're caught between a rock and a hard place.

So the federal government, and I know that you connect with them directly, actually supports this type of regionalization, supports it very strongly. As a matter of fact I think it's a necessary component for some of the federal funding that comes to the states and the local governments. Can you give me some more insight into that?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Vigil, what we have – yes, at the federal level it is highly supported to look at regionalism – whatever.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Regionalization.

SECRETARY FAUGHT: But anyway, to look at regional transportation. And as a matter of fact we're looking at it - I work very closely at a national level and also at a western states level, how important it is not only to regionalize transportation within our states but also across state boundaries. And that's one of the things that we're looking at very closely in a new transportation bill that is going expire in October of next year. The thing is that right now, you don't have to be in a Regional Transit District to get federal funds but

what you do is that by combining those funds then it serves a greater population. So each of the areas now can combine the allocation of federal transit funds, for instance. And also what we're working on is also utilizing Congestion Management Air Quality funds that we are able to utilize because of the non-attainment air quality status in the Bernalillo County area, and because it's linking these two counties, we're able to then ask for this CMAQ money to be able to join the two counties with the train. And that's why we're able to do that, utilizing some federal funds.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay.

SECRETARY FAUGHT: It's complicated.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Yes. And I know that the only projects we have here in Santa Fe is the Eldorado ridership and I think there's some good things to be said about that and there's some things that we could have learned from that. My concern is for pursuing the connectivity and not creating an isolated sphere for transportation. Because it doesn't start and end in one county. It really crosses counties from Taos down to Santa Fe. And I guess my concern at this point in time would be where DOT – where is DOT's role with regard to RTD?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: The RTD is locally governed and the state doesn't have any membership on that governing body. However, with respect to the Rail Runner, because we are the owners of the Rail Runner and of the track and of the rolling stock and so forth, we would enter into an agreement with the NCRTD and with the Rio Metro RTD to join basically a triad membership in running and in governing the RTD board, so to speak. I mean the Rail Runner.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay. I guess what I'm looking for - I see the competing interests. We have a pro rata representation in 86/14, and then we have a 50/50. And because I'm always looking for some negotiated settlement of some kind, I was hoping that DOT could play an overriding role in meeting more of a pro rata share for these competing interests.

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner, we'd be glad to facilitate in any way that we can. As we heard from the real facilitator here is that there has been agreement and perhaps — I know that the people who were participating had all agreed but not everyone who participated is agreeing now. People who did not participate in that process are the ones questioning that process and perhaps there's a way to get more people involved in that process and making that determination.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: Okay.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: We need to get moving.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: That's it.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Let's keep it brief. Commissioner Anaya.

COMMISSIONER ANAYA: Yes, Mr. Chair, thank you. In terms of the 50/50 split. This is how we brought this up at a meeting that we had with Councilor Wurzburger is that half of the money, \$1.1 million, would go to the City and County, and \$1.1 million would go to the Regional Transit District. The City staff and the County staff both agreed that

they could do their operations with the \$1.1 million. The concern that came up was that they could use that money for operation and maintenance. They were concerned about the capital – the buses. The RTD talked with the members and said we can bond the \$1.1 million that goes to the RTD to help purchase the buses. If you take that money, from the buses and you take the money, the \$1.1 million, the 50 percent, it adds up to 89 percent, not 86. So you're actually going to get more, but that's the way we put it because the City and the County staff agreed that they could operate with the \$1.1 million.

I think that might clear up with the 86/14. We just simply split it 50/50, and that we would help bond our \$1.1 million, which is not RTD; it is still City-County. We're still saying we're in. That's us. To help pay for buses, and you would get the \$1.1 million. Thank you, Mr. Chair.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Thank you, sir. Commissioner Montoya, you say you had a couple of questions?

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Mr. Chair, I'd just like to get some clarification from Steve Ross on the different JPAs that are circulating.

MR. ROSS: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Montoya, the current situation – I got a memo up here from June 20th summarizing the current situation. I think this came from Bruce. And essentially what the memo provides for is that there are going to be three agreements now, the way it's currently being discussed in the mediated discussion. The first joint powers agreement would be between Rio Metro, the North Central Regional Transit District, and the Department of Transportation, and that would be primarily a funding and management agreement. The second agreement would be between Rio Metro and the Department of Transportation to address the use of the Department of Transportation's property – the railroad tracks and other items that have been mentioned. And then the third possible agreement would be an agreement between the City and the County and the RTD. This is what the City Council resolution speaks to, a third agreement that would address the issues of funding between the County and the Regional Transit District.

That's currently how things stand. It started out somewhat differently as you've alluded. Everyone was sitting around the table at the beginning and there were drafts that included the City and the County as signatories. But I think for a lot of reasons, principle among them is to cement the agreement between DOT, Rio Metro and the RTD, our local RTD, the other agreements were split off, I think because people recognized it would take more time to work through those. They weren't quite ready.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: So, Mr. Chair, so then the third City-County-RTD, that's what was negotiated in terms of the 50/50?

MR. ROSS: Well, there's nothing really been negotiated. It's just a placeholder. There's a possibility of a third agreement. The terms of that agreement I don't think are in place yet and the City has passed its resolution preferring the 86/14 split. The RTD proposes a 50/50 split. I don't think pen has been put to paper on any of those points.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Okay. So I guess back to my original question then, and maybe Secretary Faught can answer this in terms of – I had a discussion

with Governor Richardson regarding the issue on the original JPA. Certainly, I support totally, 100 percent, the funding for the Rail Runner. The other language that we had requested, which we had provided was I guess never included in the JPA that is currently signed by Rio Metro, NCRTD and DOT. Why was our language not included in there during these negotiations?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, Commissioner Montoya, I'm not sure what language you're talking about. Can you be more specific?

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Yes. Steve, do you have that language with you?

SECRETARY FAUGHT: Mr. Chair, I've been reminded that there has been no JPA signed at this point in time. So that may be another thing.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Oh, it's still not signed? The specific language was, "The NCRTD agrees to provide Santa Fe County with funds equivalent to 86 percent of the revenue raised by a 1/16 of one percent gross receipts tax levied in Santa Fe County, so long as the voters of the County of Santa Fe approve the proposed levy. With the funds so provided Santa Fe County may contract with the NCRTD, the City of Santa Fe, the Rio Metro RTD, and the NMDOT or a third party to provide connecting transportation to and from the Rail Runner within the county and to meet transit needs within Santa Fe County and the City of Santa Fe. The remaining 14 percent of the revenue raised by a 1/16 of one percent gross receipts tax levied in Santa Fe County shall be used by the NCRTD for providing connecting service to the Rail Runner and shall include all applicable NCRTD overhead and administrative costs." That was one.

The second was, "The parties hereto agree that Santa Fe County, the City of Santa Fe may withdraw from the NCRTD at any time and form a Regional Transit District comprising only Santa Fe County. If a Regional Transit District is so formed, the parties agree that the revenue distribution described in this agreement shall remain intact but the new Santa Fe Regional Transit District may levy additional increments of the gross receipts tax as necessary to fund its operation."

And then the last one was, "The NCRTD also agrees that whether a Regional Transit District is formed in Santa Fe County or not, the NCRTD will not request any additional gross receipts tax increments within Santa Fe County without express advance written authorization of the Board of County Commissioners prior to the approval of the resolution."

So those are the three points that we had requested be included into the joint powers agreement that was negotiated between Rio Metro, NMDOT and NCRTD. So those are the three points that never got in there.

SECRETARY FAUGHT: I'm going to – I have with me Frank Sharpless, who is in charge of the Transit Rail Division with the department and he can answer those questions.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Okay. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: The problem is that we have – we're trying to finish this hearing by 10:00 and we're looking at 10:30 or 11:00 now.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: It's an important issue, Mr. Chair.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: I understand that.

COMMISSIONER VIGIL: For those who can't stay beyond it, if we need to hear more testimony, I vote we stay beyond it.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Could you in about a minute or two tell us what you have to say?

FRANK SHARPLESS: Yes, Mr. Chair. My name is Frank Sharpless. I'm the New Mexico Department of Transportation Transit Rail Division Director. Mr. Chair, Commissioner Montoya, the task force that has been meeting comprised of Rio Metro, NMRTD, and the DOT looked at, as your attorney, Mr. Ross had indicated, three separate agreements. The first agreement was the actual funding of Rail Runner by the three parties that were going to fund Rail Runner. The NCRTD through its gross receipts tax, the Rio Metro RTD through its gross receipts tax, and the NMDOT through its funding. Those were the three parties that were going to be providing funding for Rail Runner.

The points that Mr. Montoya had brought up regarding the distribution of the NCRTD money, that was the subject of a separate agreement that was to be negotiated between the NCRTD as the party receiving those gross receipts taxes and the City and County of Santa Fe as participants on the NCRTD who desired to secure funds from that gross receipts tax. The Rio Metro RTD felt that an agreement regarding the distribution of the NCRTD tax funds between itself, the City of Santa Fe, and the County of Santa Fe was not an issue that the Rio Metro had a vested interest in, since those funds were not going to be distributed outside the NCRTD then.

We looked at a separate joint powers agreement or a memorandum of understanding to address the City and County issues with the NCRTD.

COMMISSIONER MONTOYA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Okay, I'm going to close the discussion and ask for a motion adopting a resolution terminating participation in the intergovernmental agreement with North Central. Is there a motion?

COMMISSIONER SULLIVAN: Mr. Chair, I brought this forward so I will move for approval.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: Second. That will be Resolution 2008-112. Any discussion?

COMMISSIONER ANAYA: Mr. Chair, what resolution was that? CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: 112, terminating participation. COMMISSIONER ANAYA: Okay.

The motion to approve Resolution 2008-112 passed by 3-2 voice vote, with Commissioners Anaya and Vigil voting against.

CHAIRMAN CAMPOS: The resolution is adopted. We're withdrawn. Thank you very much. I think that's all we have to do today, right.

COMMISSIONER ANAYA: Mr. Chair, I'd like to make a comment. I would like to thank the RTD members and the staff, and the people that came together to try to keep Santa Fe County in. Secretary Faught, Speaker of the House and all the members that voted or helped to support it. I was very honored to be your chairman, and I look forward to seeing you guys hopefully in the future to talk about regional, and I'm very disappointed on how this turned out, and thank you for being here.

V. **ADJOURNMENT**

Chairman Campos declared this meeting adjourned at 10:20 am.

Approved by:

Board of County Commissioners Paul Campos, Chairman

SANTA FE COUNTY CLERK

Respectfully submitted:

Karen Jarrell Karen Farrell, Wordswork 227 E. Palace Avenue

Santa Fe, NM 87501

ဂ ဂ



THE SAN MARCOS ASSOCIATI P. O. Box 722 Cerrillos, NM 87010

July 3, 2008

Santa Fe County Commission P.O. Box 276 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502

Dear Commissioners:

It is our understanding that the Santa Fe County Commission has asked for input concerning the County's proposed participation in the North Central Regional Transit District. As envisioned, the District would impose a 0.125 percent increase in the gross receipts tax. This tax would be directed toward operating the Rail Runner Express commuter train and surface transportation routes.

The San Marcos Association is concerned that there does not appear to be any discussion of any surface transportation linking the communities along State Route 14 to the proposed State Route 599 rail runner stop. A Bus route south along the busy Route 14 corridor would link Santa Fe with the San Marcos District, Cerrillos, and Madrid.

As you know, the San Marcos, Cerrillos, Madrid area is comprised of many neighborhoods, many of which are economically disadvantaged. As the price of fuel increases, these communities feel the pressures of commuting costs more and more. Alternative transportation, currently unavailable to the Route 14 corridor, should be high on the Commissions "to do" list — especially if the commission expects the support of voters to approve a gross receipts tax increase. We have seen no mention of such a route in the Transit District's plans.

We would propose that the Rural Route 14 Bus Route would start at the 599 Road Runner Station (assuming, of course, that this stop would also become a hub for Santa Fe City Bus traffic as well), and head south down State Route 14 – the turquoise trail. The bus would stop at the proposed Santa Fe Sound Stage and Studio complex, the County Jail/ State Pen, the Turquoise Trail Elementary school, the County Road 44/45 interchange, the Galisteo Road turnoff, the Proposed Cerrillos State Park Visitors Center, and the Madrid Ball Park. Ideally, 20 passenger "mini" buses would make the trip every hour, synchronizing with the morning and evening arrivals of the Rail Runner. We have attached an example schedule, and a very rough cost estimate for your consideration.

The advantages to the County of this proposed route are many. First off, the route provides an alternative method for rural County residents to reach both Santa Fe and Albuquerque. It provides an alternative method for tourists and residents to make "day trips" from Albuquerque and Santa Fe to the Cerrillos Hills Park, Cerrillos, and Madrid. It also permits workers at the State penitentiary (the County's biggest employer) to ride public transportation to and from work.

The San Marcos Association feels that if the proposed North Central Regional Transit District does not include a Rural Route 14 transportation loop, the County Commission should vote "no" in taking this proposed tax to the voters. Rather they should ask the voters to tax themselves in a similar fashion for routes that would truly serve the residents of the County – the Rural Route 14 route being specifically identified.

Thank you for your consideration.

Walter Wait President

San Marcos Association

The Rural Route 14 Transportation Loop

Prepared for the Santa Fe County Commission by the San Marcos Association June 23, 2008

Assumptions:

The 20 Passenger Buses would travel North and South on State Route 14 starting at the Ball Park in the Town of Madrid and ending at the Regional Roadrunner hub at I25 and State Route 599.

There would be six intermediate stops. These would be as follows:

- 1. The proposed Movie Studio Complex
- 2. The County Jail
- 3. The Turquoise Trail Elementary School
- 4. The State Road 14/County Road 44/45 interchange
- 5. The Galisteo Road/State Road 14 Interchange
- 6. The Proposed Cerrillos Hills State Park Visitors Center

The trip would average 40 minutes of drive time and 5 minutes for each intermediate stop. Total travel time would average 1 hour and 10 minutes.

The average milage per round trip is approximately 50 miles

The average cost per trip is estimated as follows:

Miles per Gallon = 12 Gallons per Trip = 4 Cost for fuel per trip = \$20

Driver = \$25

Bus costs and Maintenance = \$20

Overhead = \$35

Cost per trip = \$100

The route would require three twenty passenger buses plus one back-up.

The route, if operated from 5AM to midnight would require 8 drivers.

The Proposed Schedule

Driver #	Hours	Bus #	Madrid	599	599	Madrid
1	4:30Am-12:30p	1	5:00am	6:20am	6:30am	7:50am
4	5:30am-1:30pm	2	6:00am	7:20am	7:30am	8:50am
7	6:30am-2:30pm	3	7:00am	8:20am	8:30am	9:50am
1		1	8:00am	9:20am	9:30am	10:50am
4		2	9:00am	10:20am	10:30am	11:50am
7		3	10:00am	11:20am	11:30am	12:50am
2	10:30am-6:30pm	1	11:00am	12:20pm	12:30pm	1:50pm
5	11:30-7:30	2	12:00pm	1:20pm	1:30pm	2:50pm
8	12:30-8:30	3	1:00pm	2:20pm	2:30pm	3:50pm

2		1	2:00pm	3:20pm	3:30pm	4:50pm
5		2	3:00pm	4:20pm	4:30pm	5:50pm
8		3	4:00pm	5:20pm	5:30pm	6:50pm
3	4:30pm-12:00	1	5:00pm	6:20pm	630pm	7:50pm
6	5:30pm-12:00	2	6:00pm	7:20pm	7:30pm	8:50pm
3		1	8:00pm	9:20pm	9:30pm	10:50pm
6		2	9:00pm	10:20pm	10:30pm	11:50pm

A Preliminary Cost Estimate

Each of the 16 routes cost \$1000 per day. Cost of the line totals \$16,000 per day, or \$96,000 per week (six day week). Rounded, the weekly cost would be \$100,000. This totals \$400,000 per month for an annual gross cost of 4.8 million.

If rider ship totals an average of ten per trip at \$4.00 per round trip, the approximate revenue generated would average \$39,000 per week or 1.9 million per year.

The line would require a subsidy from the county of approximately 2.9 million annually.

This analysis is a very basic attempt and should not be taken for anything more than a starting point for discussion. A transportation network analysis would doubtless find many corners to cut and overhead refinements to make. Professional transportation specialists, if given the chore, could certainly make a more realistic approximation of the total costs of a proposed Rural Route 14 Bus Loop.

EXHIBIT^o

Jul 3, 2008

Petition to Santa Fe County Commissioners

Accountability and management of our bus service by RTD are primary concerns of the riders of that service from Eldorado and south.

Specifically, we want to know why the costs are much higher than similar services.

Printed Name	Signature	Address	Date
	John		
SALLY GOMEZ	Jally In f	76 Verans Loop 87578	7/3/08
Debra Houlberg	3 Del Houly	30 Jugo Ref 87508	7/3/08
Rosemari	Rosemanie Ulubari,	20 Encombao Ra	7/3/08
1111111	Morave	PD B 6354 SFNM	1/3/08
BAHBAYA Severs	Barthan '9.	3 montan 4 87508	7-3-08
Tim McDuffey	•		
Susan Sylvester	Sur an Sylvests	29 interrel Calenterrel 87508	1/3/08
Janut Brooky	Jam Bonus	POBOX2066 Edgewood	7/3/18

Printed Name	Signature	Address	
Kosemary Gol	kes to be	11 Torner A.D. Santi G. M.m.	1/3/08
	Re Double were	$V \cap K \cap V \supseteq C \cap V$	11
Daniel Rubin	• •	1 Monte Alto (inte Eldra 87508	7/3/07
BREGE ROBESONS	N Swellitz	3 Sandia Lane Santafe NM 27508	
Patrick Boyn	*	2 Spring Ct Edgewood NM 8701:	
Carlos & Villeon	Cline & Villars	08 thoir Ct Pobol 3897	13/8
Claudia Blaine	Claudio Paine		7/3
	nold Williamsh	44 Alondra Santa Fe 87508	07/08/08
ROBERT DEUG-RUS	Batsy Buly		7/3/00
PATSX BAILE	y Rathy Burly	3 Elderade Plac	,

Date

Printed Name	Signature	Address	Date
John Maguere (> Soga d.	3/242008
John Whitherby)		El Novado 100ps	11de-3/4/v-08

00

0

г



LOS ALAMOS COUNTY

P.O. Box 30 Los Alamos, NM 87544 (505) 663-1750 Fax (505) 662-8079 Website: www.los.alamosnim.us

June 27, 2008

COUNTY COUNC
Council Chair
James W. Hall
Council Vica-Chair
Robert B. Gibeon
Councilors
Frances M. Berting
None Bowmen
Ken H. Milder
Jim L. West
Michael G. Wheeler

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR

Max H. Baker

Santa Fe County Ramon Abeyta, County Manager 102 Grant Avenue Santa Fe, NM 87501-2061

Dear Mr. Abeyta:

I understand that City and County of Santa Fe leadership are considering the dissolution of your partnership with the North Central Regional Transit District. I strongly encourage you to discard that notion and reconsider the short- and long-term benefits of leading a progressive, regional initiative that will use transit to connect the cities and rural areas in northern New Mexico.

Since Los Alamos County joined the State's first regional transit district (NCRTD) in 2004, our council became immediately aware that the communities within the north-central region are experiencing many of the same challenges, among them, workforce availability and retention, and reliable and affordable transportation—especially in light of current gas prices. A coordinated, regional, inter-city transit system will provide an environmentally-sensitive, cost-effective, energy-efficient solution that directly and indirectly addresses each community's most pressing problems. Workers from rural areas and small towns who commute to work in larger populated areas will be able to access transit to get to their jobs. This provides employers with a reliable work force and, in many cases, it translates into gross receipts tax revenues for the local governments involved.

That kind of progress cannot be achieved without a comprehensive approach to transit for our region. We continue to hear feedback from our citizens and County employees that they would like to have regional connections to Espanola, Santa Fe and beyond. While regional expansion is part of our 10-year transit operations plan, we know that implementing reliable, accessible, affordable transit within the region is not possible without close coordination with our neighbors.

While there may not be 100% support for every initiative, NCRTD's cumulative actions continue to pursue our community and regional goals. Consequently, our governing body consistently votes in support of the partnership that NCRTD represents. The County of Santa Fe's commitment to community, the environment and quality of life make you a strong leader and a valuable partner. I encourage you to stay with the NCRTD and help achieve the goal of affordable, reliable, quality transit within north central New Mexico.

Sincerely,

Jim L. West

Councilor, Los Alamos County

cc: James W. Hall, Council Chair; Robert B. Gibson, Council Vice-Chair; and Councilors Frances M. Berting, Nona Bowman, Ken H. Milder, Michael G. Wheeler; and Max H. Baker, County Administrator



Rio Arriba Board of County Commissioners

Elias Coriz District 1

District 2

COMMISSIONERS

Alfredo L. Montoya

Chairman

Felipe D. Martinez O
District 3

COUNTY MANAGER
Lorenzo J. Valdez



July 2, 2008

Mr. Mike D. Anaya Commissioner, District 3 102 Grant Avenue Santa Fe, NM 87504

Dear Commissioner Anaya:

On June 26th the Rio Arriba Board of County Commissioners acted to place the question of the 18th Gross Receipts on the ballot of the General Election of November 4, 2008. Attached is an editorial comment prepared by the Commission for inclusion in this weeks Journal North editorial page. This document articulates the reasons that we feel that the City of Santa Fe should stay with the North Central Regional Transportation District and advise Santa Fe County of that intention. We understand and respect your efforts to exercise fiduciary responsibility and do a thorough and complete analysis of your participation in this critical joint venture.

We provide these documents in the hope that in your analysis you consider the broader issues that are critical to this historic and necessary crossroads (pun intended) which we visit with this decision. Nothing, with the possible exception of our electronic inter-connectivity, is as critical to the economic, political and social unity of this region as the affordable physical interaction among our constituents in their daily lives. The escalating costs of private transportation and the concomitant impacts on all of our governments and residents, tribal and local, demands that we seek reasonable and jointly planned and financed, solutions. We will be communicating our sentiments to each of your County Commissioners and the County Manager by separate and individual cover delivery of this letter and the attached document. We will deliver a similar letter and the attached document to the Councilors of the City of Santa Fe and to the Mayor.

Rio Arriba County appreciates the close interaction and cooperation that we have had for decades, no centuries, between Santa Fe County and the City of Santa Fe and look forward to joint efforts in the future on other critical issues that only this type of action can accomplish.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. If you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact our County Manager Lorenzo Valdez at

(505) 753-2992 or via e-mail at Lorenzo@rio-arriba.org. He will forward your comments or input to us immediately.

Sincerely,

Alfredo Montoya

Chairman

Rio Arriba Board of County Commissioners

XC;

NCRTD Board and Director

NCRTD Pueblo and Local Governing Boards and Governors

Honorable Governor Bill Richardson

Ben Lujan, Speaker of the House, New Mexico State Legislature

Rio Arriba Supports Transit District

Rio Arriba County Commissioners are in line with the sentiments and logic expressed by Santa Fe City Councilor Miguel Chavez in his editorial in the Journal North on Sunday, June 29, especially with regard to keeping the faith with joint cooperation and action as a region. We deeply respect and appreciate his frankness and courage with regard to his comments about the issues.

Rio Arriba County Commissioners voted to place the question of the tax and the future of the North Central Regional Transit District in the hands of its citizens, the best way to respect and vet the opinion of our constituents is the democratic way, via the ballot box. The outcome of that vote will depend on NCRTD, local government and pueblo leaders convincing the people that the services to be provided are indispensable.

The NCRTD includes smaller cities, towns and villages, (Los Alamos, Taos, Espanola, Questa, Penasco) that provide citizens some jobs, goods and services available close to home but for increased employment and very specific goods and services they must go to Santa Fe.

Tourism is an important part of the regions economy, it is dependent on moving people to the venues they want to see, but that is not Rio Arriba's first concern with this issue. The following census figures and some reasonable assumptions illustrate the situation. Santa Fe County's population is 142,407 of which 62,203 live in the city, 80,204 live out in the county. Assume that 30,000 of those folks live nearer Moriarity and Albuquerque and interact more intimately with those cities but still come to Santa Fe for jobs, etc. That leaves 50,000 Santa Fe County residents outside the city that must travel to Santa Fe frequently, many on a daily basis. Rio Arriba County has 43,000 residents, who except for about 3,500 residents who live on the far western edge (who go to Farmington) interact frequently with the City of Santa Fe, 40,000 of them. Taos has 30,000 residents who travel to Santa Fe for the same reasons, a significant number commute daily. Los Alamos with 20,000 residents most of them go to Santa Fe for many reasons, an affluent community who enjoys their social and cultural relationship with Santa Fe they spend a lot of time and money there.

Rio Arriba County officials have always admired the City of Santa Fe and Santa Fe County for their progressive stand on many issues and we have worked together with our legislative representatives on issues that have no boundaries, like this one and like water quality as an example. Rio Arriba County prides itself for its own brand of leadership, more about traditions and culture than economics or politics, we struggle constantly to keep those values viable, our struggle accrues to Santa Fe's interests.

Rio Arriba County Commissioners are not enthusiastic about implementing tax burdens on our citizens, our poverty rate is high, but our gross receipts tax burden is one of the lowest in the state. The NCRTD agreement with Santa Fe shares the $1/8^{th}$ gross receipts tax generated with the Rail Runner, it takes half the tax and we understand it benefits the City. The remaining $1/16^{th}$ is dedicated to general transportation via NCRTD. Our contention is that the tax is generated in good part, through those 146,000 people from the NCRTD areas in general.

If there is a question of management at the NCRTD, which has been brought out at meetings of the officials of the City of Santa Fe and Santa Fe County as a reason to bail out, then the proper forum to discuss that issue is at the NCRTD Board of Directors

meetings. Governance of the District is in the hands of your and our representatives, and good management, route planning, efficiency, and financial responsibility must and should be dealt with there.

Respectfully, Alfredo Montoya, Chairman Rio Arriba County Commission



City of Santa Fe, New N

200 Lincoln Avenue, P.O. Box 909, Santa F

Councilors:

Rebecca Wurzburger, Mayor Pro Tem, Dist. 2

Patti J. Bushee, Dist

Chris Calvert, Disto1 Rosemary Romero, Dist 92

Miguel M. Chavez, Dist

Carmichael A. Dominguez, DistuB

Matthew E. Ortiz, Dist. 4

Ronald S. Trujillo, Disto4

July 7, 2008

Santa Fe Board of County Commissioners Santa Fe, New Mexico

David Coss, Mayor

Dear Commissioners

I support Santa Fe County placing before the voters the North Central Regional Transit District's (NCRTD) requested 1/8 cent gross receipts tax increase to provide greater revenues for public transportation. I fully support public transportation, especially because it can help working families deal with the high cost of gas and commuting and because public transportation has much less impact on our environment than single occupancy vehicle transportation.

Revenues raised by the NCRTD measure in Santa Fe County will be used to support the Rail Runner Commuter Rail System in Santa Fe. The revenues will be used to ensure Santa Fe City and County local governments are full partners with the State and middle Rio Grande local governments in the operation and maintenance of the Rail Runner. The additional revenues will also be invested in the City's Santa Fe Trails Transit System to ensure that there are adequate transit connections to the Rail Runner at all Santa Fe stops.

As a Capitol City Community, Santa Fe has an opportunity to help our state address public transportation needs in both the northern and middle-Rio Grande regions. The City and County have succeeded in meeting regional responsibilities jointly in solid waste management, the Buckman Direct Diversion Project and in public safety. We can succeed now with public transportation and the Rail Runner by remaining in the NCRTD and using our representation rights at the regional and State levels to ensure the success of the Rail Runner and of public transportation.

Thank you all for your work and leadership on this issue.

Sincerely.

Mayor David Coss







New Mexico State Legislature

State Capitol

July 3, 2008

Santa Fe County Board of Commissioners P. O. Box 276
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504

Dear Mr. Chairman and Members of the Commission:

We of the Santa Fe County Delegation of the New Mexico State Legislature support the North Central Regional Transit District (NCRTD) proposal for a November 2008 ballot measure to fund public transit in Rio Arriba, Los Alamos, Taos and Santa Fe Counties. We encourage the Santa Fe County Board of Commission to remain in the NCRTD and to approve the ordinances to place the Regional Transit District (RTD) ballot measure on the November election ballot in Santa Fe County.

As the demand for public transportation increases and the cost of gasoline continues to climb, the County should support the RTD plan to increase bus service and to provide revenue to share in the funding of the Rail Runner. This measure would be most beneficial not only to the citizens of Santa Fe County but also to the citizens of the entire region.

Sincerely,

Representative Ben Luian

Representative Lucky Varela

Representative Jim Trujillo

Representative Peter Wirth

Representative Nick Salazar

Senator Carlos Cisneros

Senator/Nancy Rodrig

Senator John Grubesic

Senator Phil Griego

Senator Richard Martinez

SFC CLERK RECORDED 08/29/2008

Representative Jeanette Wallace

Representative Rhonda King

cc: Roman Abeyta, Santa Fe County Manager

Valerie Espinosa, Santa Fe County Clerk